 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 7th June 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer, M. Hanmer, H. Smith and S.A. Watkins.
16/867 Election of a Chairman

RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. Mrs. S.A. Watkins as Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.

16/868 Apologies   
RESOLVED – to accept apologies from Cllr. C.F. Smith (holiday).
16/869 Election of  a Vice Chairman

RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. C.F. Smith as Vice Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.

16/870  Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer and M. Hanmer declared that although they have a lifetime membership of the former Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Labour Club they do not have any Pecuniary Interest in the Social Club.
16/871 To receive budget information

It was noted that the grant for Mark’s Pit Stop was not issued as they are no longer running and £200 was reimbursed to the budget total.  The amount carried forward from financial year 2015/16 is £535.20.  With this year’s figure of £1200 allocated to the Grants Budget the balance is £1935.20.
16/872 Grant Applications

a) To consider a grant application from Crucial Crew
RESOLVED – to award a grant of £100 towards this years Crucial Crew.
b) To consider a grant application from Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Social Club
RESOLVED – not to support this application.
16/873 To consider a request from Donnington & Muxton Parish Council to contribute towards the running costs of Donnington Library.
It was AGREED to find out more information before considering this request.
16/874  To consider an email from Oakengates Town Council regarding sharing PCSO provision.
RESOLVED – not to enter into any arrangements to share provision of a PCSO.  
16/875 Parish Environmental Team  - To consider the provision of Planters from the materials budget.
The Clerk informed members that a resident has requested Planters for the grass verges at Broadway Avenue to prevent cars parking near to the junction with Pinewood Avenue.  The Clerk said that she has spoken to Andrew Banham who has advised that this may not be possible as they may impair the vision for motorists but he will look into it further.
RESOLVED – not to provide Planters for Broadway Avenue because of the possibility of vandalism.

16/876 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting   Tuesday 6th September 2016 at 7pm in the Meeting Room.
Signed……………………………………………
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  Chair.
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